
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Residentials 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Kildwick Church of England Primary School 

Priest Bank Road, Kildwick, BD20 9BH 
Tel. 01535-633682                      

       www.kildwick.n-yorks.sch.uk    
Newsletter 19th October 2018  

 

 

 

 
 

New starters ς September 2019 
Are you applying for a place for your child to start with us in 

September? Applications can be made now online through the 

NYCC website 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/apply-primary-or-junior-school-

place 

The deadline for applications is Monday 15
th
 January 2019 

 

 

 
Half Term Diary dates 

 

Thursday 25th Oct ς Eden Camp ς Class 5 

Friday 26th Oct ς End of First Half Term 

Monday 5th Nov ς New Half Term Begins 

Wednesday 7th Nov ς Tom Palmer author visit 

Monday 12th Nov ς Anti bullying week begins 

Wednesday 14th Nov ς Individual photos  (Phototronics) 

Friday 16th Nov ς Children in Need 

Wednesday 21st Nov ς Class 5 parents invited into class 

Wednesday 21 Nov ς Flu vaccine (reception to Year 5) 

Wednesday 28th Nov ς Class 4 parents invited into class 

Friday 23rd Nov ς Non uniform for the Christmas Fair 

Friday 30th Nov ς Christmas Fair 3.30pm-6pm 

Friday 7th Dec ς Reception pŀǊŜƴǘǎΩ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǎǘŀȅ ϧ /ƘǊƛstmas 

craft ς 2pm 

Friday 7th Dec ς Buddy Christmas Bake Sale ς after school 

Monday 10th Dec ς Class 1 & 2 Trip to Ilkley 

Thursday 13th Dec ς Reception & KS1 Nativity perf 2pm and 6pm  

Tuesday 18th Dec ς Santa Fun Run - pm 

Tuesday 18th Dec ς KS2 Carol Service 6pm 

Thursday 20th Dec ς Christingle 2pm 

Friday 21st Dec ς End of Term 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Thank you to everyone that was able to attend our parent consultation this week. I hope you found it useful and you now know ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƴŜȄǘ ǎǘŜǇǎ ŦƻǊ 
learning. We welcomed two new helpers into school this week, one a parent and one a governor (ex parent). An extra pair of hands in the classroom is 
always helpful so thank you for offering your valuable time.  
 
Year Six are continuing their circulatory theme and welcomed Frank Swinton into class this week. The children had some great questions to ask him, which I 
ŀƳ ǎǳǊŜ ƪŜǇǘ ƘƛƳ ƻƴ Ƙƛǎ ǘƻŜǎΦ Lƴ ŦŀŎǘΣ !ƭŦƛŜ ǎŀƛŘ ƘŜ ǿŀǎ ŎƻƳǇƛƭƛƴƎ ŀ ƭƛǎǘ ƻŦ ΨǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƘŀǊŘΩ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŀǎƪ Ƙƛǎ ŘŀŘ ƭŀǘŜǊΗ  
 
We have also been out and about representing school at the Keighley and Craven Cross Country event at Cliffe Castle and at the South Craven cluster football 
tournament. Unfortunately, these events clashed and as a result, we were low on numbers at the Cross Country. Nonetheless, they all ran valiantly. There 
are still three more of these events in the calendar. The football teams also played brilliantly, were fantastic ambassadors for school, and worked well 
supporting each other as a team.  
 
Have a great weekend  
Tim Whitehead 

Headteacher 

 

 
 

Year 6 ς The deadline for secondary 
school application is 31 October 2018 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/apply-primary-or-junior-school-place
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/apply-primary-or-junior-school-place


 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Allergies and School 
 

We have a number of pupils who suffer from 
allergies, including nuts. We are therefore 
asking parents to be mindful of this fact. 
 

Packed Lunches 
 
Over the next half term school will be reviewing 
ŀƴŘ ƳƻƴƛǘƻǊƛƴƎ ƛǘǎΩ ǇŀŎƪŜŘ ƭǳƴŎƘ ǇƻƭƛŎȅΦ  
 
In the meantime, please could parents be 
particularly mindful when shopping for school 
lunches. No chocolate bars containing nuts 
should be in school and a lunch with balanced 
nutritional value is advisable.  
 
We will let you know individually if this is not 
adhered to. Thank you for your cooperation  
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

CO-OP 
As you will be aware, our school has been chosen by the Co-op as 
one of the local charities it will support over the next six months. 
This means that 1% of what you spend on coop products goes to 

your selected charity. 

The current total in our Co-op charity fund is £2167,94. I will 
update you with regular weekly totals. Let's keep this total rising. 

Please share with friends and family and ask them to support 
Kildwick School. This money will help improve our playground 

and outdoor facility. Thanks. 

 
 
 
 
 

Clubs Week Beginning 22
nd

 October 2018 
 

Monday 22
nd

 October Football ς KS2 

Tuesday 22
nd

 October Running Club ς Last one 

Wednesday 23
rd

 October Football ς KS1 

Wednesday 2
3rd

 October Science Club ς KS2 

Wednesday 23
rd

 October Choir  

Thursday 24
th

 October  Gymnastics am ς KS2 

Thursday 24
th

 October Mini Ringers 

 
Strictly Ballroom Come Dancing Club ς There are still a few places 
at this club. Please complete the form on Parent Pay. 

 
 
 
 

Tom Palmer ς Author visit ς Wednesday 7
th

 November 
Local author, Tom Palmer will be visiting school on November 7

th
 and will be spending time in each class throughout the day. Class 

Five are reading his latest novel Armistice Runner. So much so that school has bought his entire collection, which seems to be taking 
residence in Class FƛǾŜΧΦŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǘƛƳŜ ōŜƛƴƎΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǿŜŜƪǎ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ōƻƻƪǎ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ 
by Tom and we have emailed you a letter concerning this. Further details are also available at: http://tompalmer.co.uk/. 

 

 

 
Bonfire School Dinner ς Tuesday 6 November 2018 

Donna, our cook, will be making a Bonfire Dinner on Tuesday 6 November.  
We would like to invite all children who usually bring a packed lunch to join 
in, if they wish.  If your child would like to have a bonfire dinner on  
6 November, please let the school office know.  The cost of a dinner is £2.30, 
payable on ParentPay.  

 

Meat & Potato Pie or Vegetable Pie (V)  

Peas 

Ginger Sponge & Custard      

 

Stars of the Week 
Class 1 - Alfie for good listening and fantastic Maths work this  
                week. Well done!    
Class 2 - Miles for being very kind and helpful.  
Class 3 - Lottie  for always giving 100% and for always being  
                positive and friendly. 
Class 4 - Ewan for keeping his focus all half term. 
Class 5 - Ellie for always giving 100% effort. 
 

Happy Birthday to the following children:  

Class 2 - Freddie and Isabella 

Class 3- Isla and Georgia 

Class 4 - Isla 

 

http://tompalmer.co.uk/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 


